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            Being the best you can be. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Crown Day– wear red, white and blue: 

Today we celebrated the Kings Coronation with our picnic in school.  Due to the changeable 

forecast  we held an inside street party instead of a picnic outside.  All classes made flags and 

crowns, learnt about King Charles and  enjoyed a varied menu of activities.   

Design a cake competition: 

As part of our celebrations, the trust schools are holding a “design a cake fit for a King competition”. 

You can design the cake, think about the colour, flavour and the ingredients you might need.  The top 

three entries will receive a prize and the overall winner will have their cake baked and presented at 

their school.  All designs need to be brought into school by Thursday 18th May. 

Uniform Reminder: 

Please remember that trainers should not be worn for school.  If you don’t wish to buy new 

shoes for the final term then plain black pumps will be fine for school.  If your child has lost 

their tie please contact the school office and we will try to replace missing ties.   All children 

need a PE kit for school– please  see the uniform page on the school website for additional 

information.  

Our school uniform shop remains open for business as usual this term.  Any donations of unwanted 

school uniform  would be greatly appreciated. Remember there is no charge for the school uniform from our shop.  

Staffing Update: 

As the year progresses we always look forward to welcoming new staff to school but also feel sad when we have to say 

goodbye to staff as they move onto new adventures.  At the end of this year Miss Reynolds will be moving to Foley Park 

in Kidderminster to take up the position of Headteacher.  We wish her every success in this exciting new role. 

The Academy Council supports the work of the school and acts as a critical friend to school leaders.  We currently have 

a vacancy for a community Academy Councillor.  If you know anyone who would like to support the Academy Council 

please contact the school office.  

Mrs Sugars 

 

 

 

 

 

Communication:  If you have an issue or question, please ensure that you follow the 
school’s communication policy and make contact with your child’s class teacher via Class-
charts, telephone or email in the first instance. If you then require additional  
support, please ask to speak to the Year Leader, then a member of SLT. 

   Important reminder—we are a nut free school 

No nuts or snacks containing nuts, are allowed in 

school. This is to keep our pupils safe who have  a Nut  

allergy.  Please do not send your child with Nutella/ 

chocolate spread sandwiches. Thankyou. 



Are you a Year 6 parent? 

Can you support our Year 6 Disco? 

Our Parent Fundraising Group (PFA) have been meeting to discuss the proposed plans for the Year 6 disco – in terms of how they 

can support/fund the event.  As you can imagine, a lot of work goes into organising these memorable events.   

To give you an idea of costing – it will cost our Parent Fundraising group at least £700.00 to put the event on for our Year 6     

children, so any additional help will be greatly received. 

We’d like to reach out to you to see whether there are any Year 6 parents who have contacts/able to get a discount/support 

with: 

A DJ 

Sweet cart/popcorn machine 

Providing a balloon arch/balloons/banners or other decorations for the hall 

KFC discount – for food 

If you feel that you’re able to support – please send Miss Reynolds a Class charts message with details. 

 

 

 

                                Please note:  Full details of the Year 6 disco will be sent home in the next few weeks. 

Are there any Year 6 parents who would be willing to make a voluntary cash donation? 

 

If so, please send cash in a sealed envelope clearly labelled with PFA Year 6 donation  

before Friday 9th June. 
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            Being the best you can be.  

Absences 

If your child will not be in school, please call the school office each morning of their absence to record it. 

State their name, class number and the reason for absence.   

Please do not send absence message via class charts. 

 School Time: Start of the day-main gates open at 8.40am  and classroom doors will open at 8,45am.  School 

starts at 8.55am.  End of the day– main gates will open at 3.10am.  The school day ends at 3,15pm. No-one, 

including siblings under the age of 16 are allowed to drop off or collect children from school. Thankyou.  

To adhere to our school  policy , if your child has sickness or tummy upset, please keep them home for 2 

days from the last bout of illness.                           

 Medications/Inhalers 

Please bring any medications through to the school office. All medications/inhalers need to be in their    

original box, in date and labelled with the child’s name. A pupil medication form will need to be completed 

at each new term. 

 Dates for your Diary 

   

  Every  Friday                                                             Sports coach with Years 3 and 4  

  Every Wednesday                                                     Year 4 & 5 Swimming 

   Monday 8th May                                                      Bank Holiday– Kings Coronation—School Closed 

   Tuesday 9th May                                                      Year 6 SATs start 

  Friday 12th May                                         Little Foxes Stay & Play (Parents of our Nursery children) 1.25—3.00pm 

  Friday 12th May                                                         Uniform swap-shop 3.00pm—3.30pm 

  Tuesday 16th May                                                    Year 2 SATs start 

   Friday 19th May                                        Little Foxes Stay & Play (Parents of our Nursery children) 1.25—3.00pm 

  Thursday 25th May                                                  School Closes for Half Term 

  Friday 26th May                                                       School Closed—Training Day 

  Monday 29th May-Friday 2nd June                     Half Term 

  Monday 5th June                                                     Back to School. 

 Friday 30th June                                                       School Closed– Training Day 

 Thursday 6th July                                                     Year 2—Western Super-Mare Trip 

 Wednesday 19th July                                              Year 6  Leavers Party 

  Friday 21st July                                                       Year  6—Drayton Manor Trip 

  Tuesday 25th July                                                  End of  Term. School Closes at 12 noon 

 

 



RA Freddie & Chester 2S Amelia-Rose & Ollie 4L Everyone! 

RH Elias & Jax 2X Milan & Rebecca 5A Lexi & Gracie 

RG Zoe & Essa 3D Ayden & Phoebe 5H Sophia & Riley R 

1H Ajai & Henley 3W Isabella & Armaan 5R Blossom & Grace 

1P Elias & Shemariah 3M Scarlett & Celese 6B Zaylen & Bailey 

1W Sara & Riley G 4D Kyra & Daniel 6M Noah & Megan 

2B Wynne, Dora & Leticia 

 

4P Nadyah & Sanjey 6Z Carmen & Jacob H 

      

 

            Being the best you can be. 

    All our Fibbersley Stars will receive their certificates in assembly on Friday. 

 

                                   

                    Our Fibbersley Stars for this week. 

                                 Well done to... 
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Congratulations to the classes with the highest attendance in each Year Group. 

                              RA  98.6%              1W 96.8%                  2B 96%               3M 96.7%   

 

                                                4L  95.2%                  5A 94.4%            6Z  96.1%             

                                             

Our school target is 93%.  Attendance matters! 

Music Stars of the week are,     4D  &  2S 
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Message from WM Police 

 

Young people warned to stay away from derelict buildings   

West Midlands Police are urging parents to speak to their children about the dangers of entering derelict buildings in Walsall.  

 

The police have received reports of anti-social behaviour and criminal activity taking place at derelict buildings. This has prompted 
the authorities to issue a warning to young people about the risks of entering these dangerous buildings and the consequences that 
can follow.  

Derelict buildings are often structurally unsound and can pose a serious risk to anyone who enters them. The buildings may have 
weakened floors, walls or ceilings that could collapse at any moment, causing serious injury or even death. 

The consequences of entering derelict buildings can be severe. In addition to the risks of injury or criminal activity, young people who 
are caught trespassing may face legal consequences. They may be fined, given a criminal record or even sent to prison. 

Derelict buildings are often used by criminals for illegal activities such as drug dealing, theft or vandalism. Young people who enter 
these buildings may be putting themselves at risk of becoming victims of crime or even getting involved in criminal activity them-
selves. 

Officers are patrolling known hotspot areas and taking action when reports of young people in derelict buildings are made. Local  
residents are advised to be vigilant and report any concerns or signs of entry to the police. 

In an emergency always call 999. For non-emergencies, call 101 anytime or contact West Midlands Police via Live Chat (available   
between 8am and midnight every day)  

            Being the best you can be.  

https://www.thetelegraphandargus.co.uk/news/20568851.police-safety-warning-entering-abandoned-buildings/

